From: Shawn and DG H [mailto:sdgaj@hotmail.com]

Sent: Friday, March 31, 2017 3:11 PM
To: Sheila Kitz < skitz@county.stpaul.ab.ca>
Subject: TWP 584 west of Range Rd 95

We have lived in the County at our current address for 7 years, before that we came out from the city to this property at least 2-3 times in a month. The road in question has deteriorated to the point of being a safety hazard for all the residents that must use it to get to their homes and anyone else that uses it as well. They did road construction on this road 6 years ago where they lowered the second hill going west. Before the county did this construction there were dust controls in front of all the houses along there and the rest of the road was gravel, they told us the dust controls would be replaced. After they finished, the dust controls were never replaced and for years we just had straight gravel. Two years ago they put down MG30, (for dust controls) but that didn't last very long, and last year they put down a product called Clearview and that was really when our "nightmare" started. It left oil spots on your vehicles, it never dried up, and when it rained or snowed it was so slippery that you could hardly keep your vehicle on the road. It was a skating rink in the

2

winter and now in the spring there is such a mess from range road 95 west, the ruts are extremely deep and you can't even drive on the north side of the road, and other side isn't much better but there are few choices. There is a lot of traffic on this road as we have a mechanics shop on the corner of range road 100 and twp 584 for a number of years. They already tried to put gravel on it, but we got the snow storm last week and it disappeared into the MUD. You should take a field trip out and try it. You'll only do it once. Something needs to be done to fix this problem once and for all. We are all tired of the mess that was created by the County. Thank you for your time.

Please include this letter on the agenda as part of Tina's delegation. Please also send a copy to the new director of Public works, Mark Chileen.

Shawn and Donna-Gayle Hatherly